Hi All

I met this morning with 4 folks from Parks, to discuss the proposed improvements to the park.

As with all government, these things move very slowly. In fact with the election coming, there is no movement at all, until the election is well over.

Here is what is proposed to happen either this spring or next fall.

- Parking lot at boat launch will have 29 marked (concrete parking stops) to designate parking spots, there will be
 an entrance and exit to coordinate traffic flow. Signs will be placed at entrance to show diagram of parking.
- The area at the corner of Regina Ave and #56 hwy is to have designated parking areas (16), they are to approach highways to try to arrange for an exit to #56 Highway (across from where the old sunset store was located).
- Railroad tie retaining wall to be removed from main beach, with new concrete block retaining wall installed.
 New walking bath to be installed along retaining wall for full length of beach.
- 4 culverts have been installed at creek to allow access to east side of creek. This will be arched to look more like
 a bridge with rails installed for appearance and safety. This is to have an asphalt surface or some other suitable
 aggregate.
- One of the cement pads (boat launch) may be replaced
- Electrical was trenched to Gazebo last fall.

Once they have their approvals, I have diagrams of the parking lot areas that we will put on our website. All for now.....

rp